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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              January 26 2012
Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Ron Monesmith and Dennis Collins
Date & Place:
January 26, 6:30 pm, 135 Odessa Place
Ronald Monesmith, 2011 Board President, opened the meeting.  Dennis Collins was elected to the Board at the December 2011 Annual Meeting.  The 2012 slate of officers was discussed with the following appointments:


Ron Monesmith, President


Vince DeSandro, Vice-President


Dave Parks, Treasurer


Dennis Collins, Special Projects

Steve Carmichall, Member-at-Large

Ron Monesmith will advise Beth the 2012 officers for posting on the web in February
Administrative Report: There were no issues carried forward from the Dec 2011 secretary report.  Wildfire mitigation efforts will continue through 2012 with a board lead to be determined at a later date.
Discussions were held regarding the Xeriscaping committee and the status of any research they have completed.  Ron will contact Stacy Knofs to discuss.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Dave Parks was not available.  The board voted and accepted the 2012 annual budget proposed at the 2011 Annual meeting held in December.
Dave will draft 2011 MOHA dues invoices for mailing mid-February.  The Board voted and agreed that the annual dues letter will be sent to all homeowners on March 1 with a deadline for payment by March 31.  Dues will be increased by $25.00 to cover the increasing expense of water.  This will raise the annual dues to $325.00.  Late fee of $25.00 to be imposed.
Ron reported that he had received the last remaining dues payment for 2011 and would provide that to Dave at the Feb meeting
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: Ron Monesmith will develop a statement of work to facilitate competitive bid for lawn care and maintenance work for 2012.  The board voted on and agreed that the mailbox posts for 160 and 195 would be repaired by a new potential bidder, Andrew from Handyman services.  Ron will contact Andrew and discuss the bid he provided to ensure that it included installation of a new mailbox.   
Ron reported repairs on the fence.  Those repairs included the installation of joist hangers to keep the vertical rails attached to the posts.  A complete walk of the fence indicates that more maintenance is required and the largest sum of that work will be provided to the winning bidder for the landscape contractor.  In the meantime, Ron will continue to repair vertical slates as needed.

Landscaping and Snow Removal:  Vince discussed the removal of snow during the December 2011 snowstorm.  Comments were received from some homeowners who were concerned that the removal was inconsistent. 
Architectural Control:  
Steve reported that the offending school bus had been moved.  This issue is closed out.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

Next meeting – February 22, 6:30 
